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The City Council met in a Work Session
at 4:30 p.m., Fairhope Municipal Complex Council Chamber,
161 North Section Street, Fairhope, Alabama 36532,
on Monday, 25 November 2019.

Present were Council President Jack Burrell, Councilmembers: Jimmy Conyers,
Robert Brown, and Kevin Boone, Mayor Karin Wilson, City Attorney Marcus E.
McDowell, and City Clerk Lisa A. Hanks. Councilmember Jay Robinson was absent.

Council President Burrell called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.

The following topics were discussed:

•  The Discussion of Updating Film Ordinance was first on the agenda. Community
Affairs Director Jessica Walker explained the need for updating due to deadlines and
use of City property for filming. She suggested low impact and commercials having
a 14 day deadline; and a lower fee rate and security deposit. Ms. Walker also stated
the need to exempt news organizations for routine reporting. The consensus of the
City Council was for Mayor Wilson, Council President Burrell, and Ms. Walker to
work on revising the wording for the ordinance.

•  Councilmember Conyers mentioned the Historic Preservation Committee's next
meeting being December 11, 2019. He said the Committee's sole purpose is for a
commission; and a revised ordinance is being prepared for presenting to the City
Council; and it is needed for the City to be a Certified Local Government ("CLG").
Councilmember Conyers mentioned the Fairhope Environmental Advisory Board and
a resolution for the Dyas property for a Fly Creek Watershed Collaborative Group;
and commented the Library Board meets December 16, 2019.

•  Councilmember Brown mentioned two items on the agenda: an ordinance to dissolve
the Education Advisory Committee and one to establish the Fairhope Public Schools
Commission. He said the proposed membership will be on the next agenda.
Councilmember Brown brought up the Pedestrian and Bicycle Committee and the
Rotary Club Mats. Mayor Wilson commented they were completing the details on
location for safety and to allow sweeping the beach.

•  Councilmember Boone stated the Harbor Board and Personnel Board will be meeting
in December.

•  Council President Burrell gave an update for the Fairhope Airport Authority:
potential hangar lease, Eastside negotiations for construction of hangars, possible
flight school for rotary wings (helicopters, Eastside gate to remotely operated; and
how to market the West side.






